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A Message from Kate Mattice 

Executive Director

On September 1, 1964, the Northern Virginia Transportation 
Commission held its very first meeting, electing its first slate 
of officers and getting down to business to start the work 
of planning what eventually became the Metrorail system in 
Virginia. Sen. Charles Fenwick, who sponsored the bill that 
created NVTC earlier that year, told Commissioners, “the 
transportation problem is the most important problem facing 
Northern Virginia and the Washington Metropolitan Area.” 

As we celebrate that milestone from 60 years ago, we can 
acknowledge that transportation in our region still creates 
challenges, but I also hope that the work we do, along 
with the efforts of the many who came before us, provides 
solutions that gives people many more options for traveling 
around Northern Virginia than what existed in the mid-1960s. 

Since our founding, we’ve seen the establishment and 
growth of Metrorail, Metrobus, Virginia Railway Express 
(VRE), multiple local bus systems and our Commuter Choice 
program, funding projects that encourage people to avoid 
driving alone through our two most congested corridors. 
We’ve also produced important research and policy insights 
that have led to smarter decision making regarding the 
continued development of our public transit network  

As we mark this historic moment, we also look toward the 
future with the continued planning for the Envision Route 7 
Bus Rapid Transit system, which will connect to other BRT lines 
being created by our local jurisdictions, VRE’s first weekend 
service, and the promise of even more passenger rail trips 
once the new Long Bridge is complete, and a transition to 
bus fleets that produce zero tailpipe emissions. 

Since our establishment six decades ago, NVTC has been a 
vital resource in solving that transportation problem I expect 
we will continue to do so for decades to come. 
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Joint Subcommittee to identify long-term transit 
funding holds first meeting 

Allan Fye speaks during the 
SJ 28 inaugural meeting. 

I was pleased to join the first meeting of the joint 
subcommittee to study the growing needs of public 
transit in Northern Virginia on Monday afternoon in 
Richmond. Established by Senate Joint Resolution 
28 in the 2024 General Assembly Session, the joint 
subcommittee is comprised of Commissioners 
Walter Alcorn and Paul Smedberg, Secretary of 
Transportation Shep Miller, seven members of the 
General Assembly and myself. At our first meeting, 
we received briefings from Acting Director of the 
Department of Rail and Public Transportation Zach 
Trogdon and NVTC Director of Programs and Policy 
Allan Fye on how transit funding works in Northern 
Virginia and why existing revenue streams are not 
keeping up with the costs to operate transit, both in 
Virginia and nationwide. 

The SJ 28 joint subcommittee adopted a work plan, 
including a technical working group of non-elected 
staff at several organizations, including NVTC, with 
an interest in public transit and funding to examine 
peer funding models and cost savings

strategies, among other items. The joint 
subcommittee will soon schedule its next meeting 
where it will hear from transit agencies on their 
respective operating and capital needs of the year. 

 The next meeting of the Subcommittee is scheduled 
for Thursday, September 26 at 1 p.m. at NVTC’s 
offices. Future meetings of the Joint Subcommittee 
will be held on Thursday, October 17 and Tuesday, 
November 12. 

https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhW3m2ndW7Y8-PT6lZ3pRF15B-Dt3DQLW6Nxtyp5YCNv2W2clZbK1SzZvcW43FZqV7NgNnRW7d1jfT4sbTtWW44Ty5L1Kt1MRN1WVL3nQYVq4W5gmmVd3bkJ-bW2xxJXc8Yr_rDW2Hx0gF2kwgcdW31YLSS7-M2qrW6HcWcG7ZJcbFW1zHM6H6gBmq6W3mFhCW39BWlkW7h_61N17MfPVW6F_D8g5r9M39W2JSFXF6Ml68zW8spJVC2bXF00W4RPX6b87MmRCW5zM93_8B3FTSW6cwmSG4_scxrW1qd5gK5T7llJV5YDht5TcLfvVLxM6R1668krW1wml7k6J9s5GW1YWnKd7Br_gdf1XjQQY04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhW3m2ndW7Y8-PT6lZ3pRF15B-Dt3DQLW6Nxtyp5YCNv2W2clZbK1SzZvcW43FZqV7NgNnRW7d1jfT4sbTtWW44Ty5L1Kt1MRN1WVL3nQYVq4W5gmmVd3bkJ-bW2xxJXc8Yr_rDW2Hx0gF2kwgcdW31YLSS7-M2qrW6HcWcG7ZJcbFW1zHM6H6gBmq6W3mFhCW39BWlkW7h_61N17MfPVW6F_D8g5r9M39W2JSFXF6Ml68zW8spJVC2bXF00W4RPX6b87MmRCW5zM93_8B3FTSW6cwmSG4_scxrW1qd5gK5T7llJV5YDht5TcLfvVLxM6R1668krW1wml7k6J9s5GW1YWnKd7Br_gdf1XjQQY04
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The NVTC WMATA and Legislative and Policy 
Committees held a joint meeting  on July 11, which 
included a briefing from Metro staff on the Better 
Bus Network Redesign and two briefings from 
NVTC staff: one on NVTC’s work toward long-term, 
dedicated, sustainable funding and a second on the 
Metro subsidy allocation formulas as requested by 
the Commission at its June meeting. 
 
The Better Bus initiative is a complete redesign of 
the Metrobus system featuring new route names, 
consolidated bus stops and improved reliability 
levels. Compared to the current Metrobus network, 
the proposed 2025 Network better connects the 
region, increases access to better bus service and 

makes bus service more convenient--all within 
current resource levels. Since the 2025 Network is 
resource neutral, Metro will need to make a series of 
tradeoffs until more funding is available in the future. 

 The joint committee discussed DMVMoves, SJ 28: 
"Northern Virginia Growing Needs of Public Transit 
Joint Subcommittee" and the NVTC 2024 "Report 
on the Performance and Condition of WMATA." Staff 
also briefed the joint committee on the forthcoming 
NVTC Transit Funding Working Group, a staff-level 
effort comprised of leadership at jurisdictions and 
transit agencies in Northern Virginia focused on the 
various initiatives underway geared toward long-
term, dedicated transit funding in the region. 

NVTC Committees tackle Better Bus, Metro 
funding matters
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https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=6cb0a641d6&e=c87ac740ad
https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=980db79de0&e=c87ac740ad


Sen. Mark Warner 
gestures as Virginia 

members of the U.S. 
House hold a check 

and Gov. Glenn 
Youngkin looks on.

NVTC staff brief PRTC on I-395/95 Commuter 
Choice   
Commuter Choice Senior Program Manager 
Ben Owen and Senior Program Analyst 
Daniel Knickelbein provided the Potomac and 
Rappahannock Transportation Commission (PRTC) 
with an overview of I-395/95 Commuter 
Choice and the upcoming FY 2026-2027 call 
for projects at PRTC's monthly meeting on 
July 11. NVTC and PRTC have co-approval 
roles on all matters concerning I-395/95 
Commuter Choice since the program funds 
improvements proposed and carried out by 
the two commissions' member jurisdictions 
and transit operators, though NVTC staff 
handle day-to-day administration of the 
program. 
 
Ben and Daniel highlighted past awards 
to PRTC jurisdictions and summarized the 

program’s rules and regulations, technical 
evaluation criteria and upcoming application 
schedule. To date, I-395/95 Commuter 
Choice has awarded approximately $34 million 
to PRTC jurisdictions and transit operators, 
including OmniRide, which is operated by 
PRTC, Virginia Railway Express, Spotsylvania 
County, Prince William County, and FXBGO! 
 
The Commuter Choice team thanks PRTC 
for the opportunity to present at the July 
Commission meeting and looks forward 
to working with eligible applicants in the 
upcoming call for projects. A total of $25 to 
$30 million is expected to be available, and 
the team has begun preliminary conversations 
with eligible applicants about projects for 
which they may want to pursue funding. 

https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=b09e207c55&e=c87ac740ad
https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=b09e207c55&e=c87ac740ad
https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=a6184c1512&e=c87ac740ad
https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=a6184c1512&e=c87ac740ad
https://novatransit.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bce8c2ce6a0006c2c251e8cbc&id=9dc04ed75a&e=c87ac740ad


Parking garage that will benefit VRE riders 
reaches milestone 

The Commuter Choice team of Senior Program 
Manager Ben Owen and Senior Program 
Analyst Daniel Knickelbein attended a topping 
out ceremony for the City of Manassas Park’s 
“Park Central Garage" on August 6. Commuter 
Choice funding totaling $2.5 million supports 
the construction of a new parking garage at 

Manassas Park’s Virginia Railway Express (VRE) 
station, providing an enhanced option for 
commuters in the area to access the station. 
Expected to open next year, the new garage will 
provide 540 parking spaces for VRE commuters 
and visitors accessing the city’s growing 
downtown. NVTC congratulates Manassas 
Park and VRE on achieving this construction 
milestone and looks forward to the full opening 
of the garage next year. 

https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPS83m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3pYN3DVLVHcjvgTVYDVzz6wgdbMW3wtmvs44cbd-W8rh8rZ8d_wLFW7sYCTh6QJYzLW8HDj-w5993BgW4q2F-n639CL0VvT-0L4bD84FW2lPHx67YTQ8xW5B87_z6N6jbRW2LRtYS1TgGrXW1P-nPH2DTD13W5lqY3z5CdBWGW4kM8K-75lWpNW1z5HFp6dX6p9W6QwRfH7YhF_PW75c6k9226NC7W5Dmm9M8t8TXMVH0T5x3wbBNsW63jmtC5vY2_bW6WG35-5ccC8JW6hJXzJ6hDdV2N7PPcfXWfL8wW3g491G8Y2npQf4stRGq04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPS83m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3pJW15Rx2D7DFv-jV9wm-M5tt9c5W2XqFbF3C9zLqW6KQm1375G3plW2Ht-bn2Q3H_yW6BxW1V5mgJPFW81cmnm6MQhNQW1_MsWk4ZQ1Y1W8xH-yj46V8b2W4_cj214K_qSKN3JZb6J4Z4NJW7p2DMp6c_JyFW3w1p-Y98h3zYW3GGspq2C1zQgW1WdGZs7NbCp1Vp2fvQ7wDf65W860RmP4yzJM6W61QyC_3bvCt8W4dCgVl1vN96zVrlN-381SN9vW77lgC93qTD_1VvyC2T1KRDjsW74zGpR7xd9sCW2ZN91W78xh5Yf4Mv_Jg04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPS83m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3pJW15Rx2D7DFv-jV9wm-M5tt9c5W2XqFbF3C9zLqW6KQm1375G3plW2Ht-bn2Q3H_yW6BxW1V5mgJPFW81cmnm6MQhNQW1_MsWk4ZQ1Y1W8xH-yj46V8b2W4_cj214K_qSKN3JZb6J4Z4NJW7p2DMp6c_JyFW3w1p-Y98h3zYW3GGspq2C1zQgW1WdGZs7NbCp1Vp2fvQ7wDf65W860RmP4yzJM6W61QyC_3bvCt8W4dCgVl1vN96zVrlN-381SN9vW77lgC93qTD_1VvyC2T1KRDjsW74zGpR7xd9sCW2ZN91W78xh5Yf4Mv_Jg04


Executive Director Kate Mattice 
accepted five resolutions celebrating 
NVTC's 60th anniversary during the 
month of July. The City of Falls Church, 
Arlington County, Fairfax County 
and Loudoun County  each adopted 
resolutions commending NVTC's 
six decades of fostering regional 
cooperation on important issues 
related to public transit.  

Kate thanks Chair Matt de Ferranti and 
current and former Commissioners 
Libby Garvey, Takis Karantonis, Jeff 
McKay, Dalia Palchik, Walter Alcorn, 
James Walkinshaw, Jimmy Bierman, 
Dan Storck, Matt Letourneau, Juli 
Briskman, Mike Turner, Jeff Greenfield, 
Catherine Read and David Snyder for 
their strong support of our work and 
mission. 

Cities and counties 
mark NVTC's 60th 
anniversary  

https://www.youtube.com/live/uyq99UAzdCg?si=VAepvQUQ-kU-13IT&t=1271
https://www.youtube.com/live/WwPhiTF7mj8?si=WGIxJrXPD-yV-udU&t=1165
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhW3m2ndW7Y8-PT6lZ3m6W5hP8G02w3_kfW1ZLzb-8rxGkvW3kDMKy1Fn6whW8xmx6P64R3sFW6Nlr_t3mrBSrW6bKMMY6xdl6jW43bmGm8FcZHTW5Bn8Z329BWKvVHLX-V2TdV0NW6H-pq23TWwhNW30c8g36NPxbjW1myJ9-7FCDXwW1Q4w7Z658ffSW3Xb5t9928k7tW1NZ5fC7mm5KtVT09f_1Qz3k9W8156Kk5_9YNtW8WVJDc49Y3kJW3N9C8P1B0cZQVHXp3195MDF1VxglN343qKf_W6v6LgL223gF3W89-RpM626-qJW2_zFbh1dw26RW4hKgMq7tlmDBW1hJ4Q-5YcDJmf6cp6Y-04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhC3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3m3Vxy9XC8cB0HpW4fpG-V8gcldPW4Gl89G88M9BxW20qcYl2WvSzkW20s1-81Lkq5kN1Gj-wChkwjDW8NQQFH4dJqwpN6nV7gHggB2gW4Y5NN-7nzTRzW8k5hZB63yK2dW5JMCfg4cZp42W7VKMBY3WlVMLW5skxPZ1wjbFRW385YbK74GZCQW4xdTtD88nSl-N6qYWFxdlQ9-W7k6Hb-4b1JX6W6K3WGq6zSq5dVk2KgM7V5wk6Vd6F3l5-bDNjW3sdTJc4rr5byW6lWKpH7MQH2RVnFKhK3xjw0RN4kmKt6jXK1Lf1422RC04
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Happy Workiversary

Matt Friedman
Communications and 

Public Affairs Manager

Tenley O'Hara
Legislative and 

Administrative Assistant

5 Years of 
Service 5 Years of 

Service
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Happy Workiversary

Thank you for riding with NVTC!

Ben Owen
Commuter Choice Senior 

Program Manager

Colethia Quarles
Comptroller

5 Years of 
Service 25 Years of 

Service
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Senior Program Manager Vikram Sinha briefed 
the Fairfax County Transportation Advisory 
Committee (TAC) on July 16 on the latest 
updates for Envision Route 7. Vikram updated 
the committee on next steps for the program, 
including work on the Strategic Implementation 
Plan and the upcoming planning phase 
from Seven Corners to Southern Towers in 
Alexandria. The Strategic Implementation 
Plan documents tactical improvements to bus 
service that each jurisdiction and bus operator 
are committed to delivering. By delivering 
improvements for bus service on a path 
separate from the traditional capital project 
model, a better experience for bus riders can 
be delivered more quickly. NVTC’s Strategic 
Implementation Plan will be presented to the 
Commission for adoption in October and will 
be a document that evolves with input from 
local jurisdictions. The TAC provided feedback 
and insights into travel patterns and areas of 
concern in the upcoming planning phase, 
while Fairfax County DOT staff provided an 
update on plans for Bus Rapid Transit from 
Spring Hill Metro Station to I-66. 

Fairfax Transportation 
Commission briefed on 
Envision Route 7 Bus 
Rapid Transit system  
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https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhC3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3mqW6l_C2_174v51W4Wg7pW4pFc79VM1-n_4xczTWW4zJCKm8rWFS_W7hTM9s3CGDkyW33jr7Z1PwCDCW28QKY054QxLHW49WgB62zxTs2VJ0yP2478tbVW82LKdY5zG1nNW95ywGV2vcCTSW4SPFCK756x--W804Rvf1Mm4fYW31x3NJ2lCGmvN78p1dTRFKH7W7r8D3k9krK_sN9396RmbRhDwW2RqRGj22B8JhW7nF7gc3ShSBhVw3ZdT9g7dlKW2-XbMw5yV2RTW3FPxn54gkWCQN8NkQd_zKfXDN8xBtzYmv7V1f82vnYn04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhC3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3mqW6l_C2_174v51W4Wg7pW4pFc79VM1-n_4xczTWW4zJCKm8rWFS_W7hTM9s3CGDkyW33jr7Z1PwCDCW28QKY054QxLHW49WgB62zxTs2VJ0yP2478tbVW82LKdY5zG1nNW95ywGV2vcCTSW4SPFCK756x--W804Rvf1Mm4fYW31x3NJ2lCGmvN78p1dTRFKH7W7r8D3k9krK_sN9396RmbRhDwW2RqRGj22B8JhW7nF7gc3ShSBhVw3ZdT9g7dlKW2-XbMw5yV2RTW3FPxn54gkWCQN8NkQd_zKfXDN8xBtzYmv7V1f82vnYn04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWN2Pf6NLqmVW1Y02Xl8FgBdpW7jDgJ35hJkStN56dXhC3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3n-VxRjTK400tM1W1g8F_t6Mb76jW4Fc6CR3nQmV6W1JVVtr64FlPTW2g5zVJ6pQ03GW3YMWDR7Yrl-9W36rSPP33nR4SW2SK50q1qRhtxW1-LzZq9byLQ2W7wWHh01F1YVZVGLznQ1Fd-m_W23rdLr3rcsWvW1rzSx91QvtqBW51kBX81pk6XfW4Gb2lS1h2DL0W2PwKDr3PG8xJN6f0plNfyrW6W3_NDRX2DRYMrW6slLPD6GBMJ6W4BjsFY1VnDKMW7zCDYH85nlpvW2t_4t2228y5VW5HWLP45YK-2yW4_6cWD6FGWx2f9jwhhl04


Sen. Mark Warner 
gestures as Virginia 

members of the U.S. 
House hold a check 

and Gov. Glenn 
Youngkin looks on.

Commuter Choice presented to national 
managed lanes conference 
Executive Director Kate Mattice shared the 
benefits of our Commuter Choice program 
at a national research conference in Irvine, 
California in August. The TRB Symposium on 
Managed Lanes focused on how dynamically-
tolled lanes are integrating into the overall 
transportation system. I explained the role 
of NVTC and the unusual nature of the 
Commuter Choice program, highlighting how 
public transit investments can be integrated 
into agreements to establish toll roads. To 
this crowd of mostly highway engineers, 

Kate shared examples of projects that we've 
funded, like how six years of expanded 
service and bus stop improvements for DASH 
has resulted in huge ridership gains. Since 
its inception in 2017, Commuter Choice has 
funded $178.4 million in projects in both the 
I-66 and I-395/95 corridors. Currently, our 
team is working with potential applicants for 
funding in the I-395/95 corridor and getting 
ready to launch a needs assessment to better 
understand the types of projects that would be 
most helpful to travelers of the I-66 corridor. 

https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VX5kKw6mx3-gW5y6BS03nBX13W70RWGB5k0cX1M_h9qg3m2ndW8wLKSR6lZ3pGW5L2bbB3Tx7wSW2PzR1m8x8QRHW2xT6_D4FmtCFW5x4lgP6Rt-_QW12Xk7X8p3JdBW1FX_kG59mvcKN2_YcxC6_sztW3jPg3D8535NxVQYzpJ1k782WW82nbsp6jzGc0W5s70Tm8TGnlrW6kfKxw6FqNhWW7ncfcd6F97PVMKX0S637FK2W5W-S7S346TQfW7bx8l828V2kHW39QWL_17nrT5W3Cn0Nd7b6cPgW16969G5KvRVZW7RFGDw3DRSgcW2MG5zh454wBKN5NJCzyjfYGRW23gBVn3glX89VY9FG51HgnVwW2HHJdm5JxDd7W75ppq68KjRXmW8-SB0g3cPDXdW5hM-ng5W84xnf2GlwNT04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VX5kKw6mx3-gW5y6BS03nBX13W70RWGB5k0cX1M_h9qg3m2ndW8wLKSR6lZ3pGW5L2bbB3Tx7wSW2PzR1m8x8QRHW2xT6_D4FmtCFW5x4lgP6Rt-_QW12Xk7X8p3JdBW1FX_kG59mvcKN2_YcxC6_sztW3jPg3D8535NxVQYzpJ1k782WW82nbsp6jzGc0W5s70Tm8TGnlrW6kfKxw6FqNhWW7ncfcd6F97PVMKX0S637FK2W5W-S7S346TQfW7bx8l828V2kHW39QWL_17nrT5W3Cn0Nd7b6cPgW16969G5KvRVZW7RFGDw3DRSgcW2MG5zh454wBKN5NJCzyjfYGRW23gBVn3glX89VY9FG51HgnVwW2HHJdm5JxDd7W75ppq68KjRXmW8-SB0g3cPDXdW5hM-ng5W84xnf2GlwNT04


Senior Program Manager Xavier Harmony led 
Transit Fellow Will Heltzel, Senior Program Analyst 
Sophie Spiliotopoulos and Senior Program 
Manager Vikram Sinha on a tour of Northern 
Virginia transit this summer  to experience and 
learn more about different types of transit in 
the region. The group used transit provided by 
three local transit operators on three different bus 
routes as well as Metrorail. Along the way, Xavier 
talked about transit’s connection to land use and 
regional economic development, transportation 
funding and policy as well as the development 
of in-progress and recently completed transit 
projects. 
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Staff ride region's transit 
systems, discussing 
transit funding and policy 

Will Heltzel, Vikram Sinha, Sophie Spiliotopoulos, 
Xavier Harmony (left to right)
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Andrew D'huyvetter 
completes Eno training 
NVTC’s WMATA Senior Program Manager 
Andrew D’huyvetter attended the Eno 
Center for Transportation’s Transportation 
Mid Manager Training Program (TMM) in 
San Diego, California in July. The Eno TMM 
program is a training program for mid-
level managers working in transit, federal, 
and public and private sectors.  Andrew 
joined attendees from transit agencies and 
organizations across the country to network 
with peers and develop and grow leadership 
and management skills.

Adam Hager joins 
next Virginia Transit 
Leadership Institute class
Congratulations to Senior Program Analyst 
Adam Hager on his appointment to the Virginia 
Transit Leadership Institute (VTLI) class of 2025! 
Adam and 14 other fellows will embark on a 
transformative nine-month experience, meeting 
with public transportation leaders around 
Virginia and visiting transit agencies across the 
Commonwealth. They will learn various facets of 
the transit industry, culminating in a graduation 
ceremony during the Virginia Transit Association's 
2025 Annual Conference. Grants Manager and 
DBE Officer Brittany Sumpter took part in VTLI's 
inaugural class.

https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPRT3m2ndW6N1vHY6lZ3nYW93ngjP2qn1VYW3yqmDN74TLH1Vl8Gzj5TnFstW7gB1tf9f8v68W75QSTs3Vy2gsW4J0RBB49Flp0W5Mh36S2KfbFkW6NqtCr212K4lW6KHMFz8LKzc2W29XMp72cQNc_W4Vcmsf3T8zshW72ZF-w86bFTPVxppzD9k_2kzW6j8V7d55BkZxW5mNpB84Nr-WcW7q2pT11wCw4tW2jVmHT2wK2gfW98wxnb4BCty9W1R-kv-8lT1yqW5BlhZ17G1wXwW4v-Q0j8BmrkpW1C05JY7-P-Wwf532zK404
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPRT3m2ndW6N1vHY6lZ3nYW93ngjP2qn1VYW3yqmDN74TLH1Vl8Gzj5TnFstW7gB1tf9f8v68W75QSTs3Vy2gsW4J0RBB49Flp0W5Mh36S2KfbFkW6NqtCr212K4lW6KHMFz8LKzc2W29XMp72cQNc_W4Vcmsf3T8zshW72ZF-w86bFTPVxppzD9k_2kzW6j8V7d55BkZxW5mNpB84Nr-WcW7q2pT11wCw4tW2jVmHT2wK2gfW98wxnb4BCty9W1R-kv-8lT1yqW5BlhZ17G1wXwW4v-Q0j8BmrkpW1C05JY7-P-Wwf532zK404
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VW-0wn7rdf9DW7rZpnT2tF5btW4xGMq_5jvqx0MhPPRz3m2ndW69sMD-6lZ3ldW1hyCDY6yj83xW3pgvQz3KDrNMW3344731qCRptW36fs2s1zSK6wVMkhTR4Kfj7MW1hykXc6F7_s4VpTxLp38xFNwW3HPr5d5X9wsqVRFn243rNQ2LW72mGLb8Hl5kSW7Tl5zF3NfrhpW2Dbdck6M6yFLW72c_h313L4lzW2_4f7r2fPS1nN3vQHMBpzxBLW1glWKm7hKKHCN6q9cNRfWl4RN4J__fwsmQWnW8B0LzS7XP7rrW7PQ7QY4g61lmf3rFqkl04


Staff attend FTA's Transit Academy 
NVTC Senior Program Analysts Sophie 
Spiliotopoulos and Daniel Knickelbein attended 
the National Transit Institute’s Transit Academy in 
Minneapolis in August. Transit Academy is a 
comprehensive, behind-the-scenes study of the 
nation’s most innovative transit systems, with this 
academy being hosted for the first time by Metro 
Transit, the transit operator for the Twin Cities 

region. Sophie and Daniel joined attendees 
from the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) 
and transit providers from across the nation in 
learning from Metro Transit staff and touring bus 
and rail operations and maintenance facilities 
as well as having discussions with Metro Transit 
leadership on challenges and opportunities 
facing the agency. 

https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWC6Vc7PBtz9W16pw4P6X6MwFW2ZRfP15jflk_N5BW0SW3m2ndW95jsWP6lZ3l_N4QCrxTrJnchW8LQ3-s7VnMyRN1GKdVznyLTnW60Pqf-1Nyn2bW4t6VbH89VjnsN1mL1hfvm3YQW4pf8Nc2R0KhjW2YN-vp9jGRxKW5Z926d5NcJPcW8M0jx23zP69GW8vwBMg3HgjTVW17-HCr3hm81xVqlwtG2-lCB_W4PXKhR1nMlKzW7C83kQ1fNL68W4m7fs-8JSdMnW8qsLcD8J8WzJW5TK9mn5vmkbNW62s34w7bL041W24Q-Xc1tzC3jW65Df_v7VwDZ6W3ZVl9D3Yx1ZsW8g7z6f3XgHb1W1p7GF175-JR1W6qzrbX1c3xktN43zLMHsClkkW7mhHDs3-N4gJW2MqzfC5bK0qQW2PsTTv53x0DdN5SwWNyZyrCNf1S9K5l04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWC6Vc7PBtz9W16pw4P6X6MwFW2ZRfP15jflk_N5BW0RK3m2ndW6N1vHY6lZ3kQN1jrwm6hCtx8W5VJmm95qbs97W3g_ztV110ZjvW3Cysfx5LM3HSW8dJC5K9lZDNHW2-gfK51J_DmWW4WNJW_1465gnW9cdhWY4gDzV8W4fZ6jn1Dh5GGW26VFCg4mjT3WW7_RMpl4lQMJGN3NfLfQYCsMTW2PyKZL5pblz_W7p5Pm38Z1c2WW2LT8C-2NhBb1W9blqy_66Ccs0W83D2jR78-kY6W92l3WS6bLYqHW3g0vWn7mHf_xW5Z-5d23XWjdqW9crcxK8YfwGZW2JSm919lX4P2f4_Hr8H04
https://d5qpms04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/L2+113/d5qPms04/VWC6Vc7PBtz9W16pw4P6X6MwFW2ZRfP15jflk_N5BW0RK3m2ndW6N1vHY6lZ3kQN1jrwm6hCtx8W5VJmm95qbs97W3g_ztV110ZjvW3Cysfx5LM3HSW8dJC5K9lZDNHW2-gfK51J_DmWW4WNJW_1465gnW9cdhWY4gDzV8W4fZ6jn1Dh5GGW26VFCg4mjT3WW7_RMpl4lQMJGN3NfLfQYCsMTW2PyKZL5pblz_W7p5Pm38Z1c2WW2LT8C-2NhBb1W9blqy_66Ccs0W83D2jR78-kY6W92l3WS6bLYqHW3g0vWn7mHf_xW5Z-5d23XWjdqW9crcxK8YfwGZW2JSm919lX4P2f4_Hr8H04
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We want to wish good luck to our ZEB Transit 
Fellow Will Heltzel. Will has supported the Transit 
Technology Program since May, identifying 
promising grant opportunities for zero-emission 
buses (ZEB), and developing materials to 
describe the challenges and opportunities of 
ZEBs. Will also assisted with data collection 

for an upcoming report on transit, cycling and 
micromobility. Will is now returning to Blacksburg 
to complete his master’s degree in urban and 
regional planning at Virginia Tech, where he will 
also work at Virginia Tech’s Center for Economic 
and Community Engagement. 

Good luck to Will Heltzel!
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2300 Wilson Blvd., Ste. 230
Arlington, VA 22201

NoVaTransit.org
NoVaRides.org

@NoVaTransit

Advancing transit in 
Northern Virginia since 1964

https://twitter.com/NoVaTransit
https://www.facebook.com/NoVaTransit/

